Dear praying partners,

Greetings from the Philippines!

God has been working in our new mission in Atioc. We had the privilege of sharing the gospel and seeing people getting saved and being changed by the Lord Jesus Christ. We are excited to see how God is forming the village church in Atioc one soul at a time. We are currently meeting under the shades of the trees during our Sunday Worship but we are now buying a piece of land. We are praying that soon we will have a church building where we can meet.

I would like to thank you for your faithful support to our ministry. I pray that this prayer letter will bless your heart as you have blessed ours. As you read the stories from our mission here in the Philippines, I hope that you will always include us in your prayers.

May God continue to bless all of you.

In Christ.

Bro. George Salvador Missionary to the Philippines



Even before we went to the village of Atioc, we were already wondering where we are going to hold our services. It is not easy to find a suitable place to teach children and hold services but the Lord has already prepared everything even before we went there.

The yard that we are now using belongs to Bro. Roel and Sis. Baby. They got saved when they were still in Suizo but they have moved years ago and we have lost contact with them. One day our church workers happily informed us that they have found her house in Atioc as they were teaching children. Not only did they let us use their yard but Sis. Baby also became a great help to our ministry in Atioc because of her love for the children there and her friendship to their parents.

We can truly trust that where God guides, He provides. We are excited to see what God has in store for our ministry in Atioc.





When the Lord Jesus Christ started His public ministry, He did not only preach but He also healed the sick. We thank God because He gave us the same opportunity to not only minister to the spiritual needs of the people in Atioc but also to attend to their physical needs.

We are blessed to have doctors in FIBCT who love to serve the Lord. Last December, through the help of Dr. Ruben Flor, we conducted a medical mission in Atioc and around 100 people were given free medical check-up and medicines. While the people were waiting for their turn to consult with Dr. Flor, the gospel was first shared to them individually. We have learned that a lady who came to the medical mission passed away last February but we are comforted because we know that she heard the gospel and has accepted the Lord Jesus Christ as her savior.

We would like to conduct medical missions in other villages and I hope that you will include the needs in your prayers. We have spent about \$200 for the medicines and food for the volunteers in that medical mission but it was worth it because of the souls that got saved. If you want to sponsor a medical mission to other village, please email me at: georgetess1@gmail.com



VBS IN ATIOC

The hot weather in April did not stopped the children in Atioc from attending our first VBS. Under the shade of trees and 4 tents, the children enjoyed 3 days of fun as they study God's Word, learn new songs, play, make crafts and have some snacks. Around 40 children attended the VBS with some parents also being present during the graduation.













Lovely, Josefin and sisters Rona and Mai-mai got saved in the Sunday School of our first mission in Suizo. More than ten years later, they are now the ones teaching children in that church and they also volunteered to help in the first VBS in Atioc. Please pray that God will also raise up godly men and women in Atioc through our ministry among children.



On November 29,2015, together with fellow churches, we celebrated a milestone when FIBCT realized its vision of planting 50 village churches in Tarlac. Please pray that we will also reach our new goal of 100 churches by 2020.